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MINUTES OF A PUBLIC HEARING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON WHICH WAS HELD MONDAY,
May 21, 2012 AT THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL,

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD

RE: North Barrington’s Electric Aggregation Program 

Plan of Operation and Maintenance
Call to Order and Roll Call

At 7:37 p.m. President Pino called the Public Hearing to order. The Deputy Village Clerk then called the roll:

Present in Person:
President Pino, Trustees Boland, Johnson, and Kolar 

Absent:     

Trustees Herrmann, Kafka, and Weiner
Also Present:

Kathy Nelander, Village Clerk
Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk

Joe Bullivant, Integrys
Brian Dolski, Integrys

1.
Legal Notice (see attached legal notice)
The notice of the public hearing, published pursuant to law, was incorporated into record.
2.
Consideration of North Barrington’s Electric Aggregation Program Plan of Operation and Governance
President Pino explained that the purpose of the hearing was to have open public discussion on the consideration of North Barrington’s Electric Aggregation Program Plan of Operation and Governance and invited the Integrys representative to address the Board.

Joe Bullivant, Integrys, addressed the Board to discuss the Plan of Operation and Governance and explained that a referendum was passed in March authorizing the Village to arrange for electrical aggregation and as part of the electric aggregation process the Village must conduct two public hearings and establish a plan of operation and governance.

Mr. Bullivant stated that customer account information will be maintained as confidential and not disclosed to unauthorized entities or under the Freedom of Information Act. The supplier will draft customer communications for the Village’s review and include an opt-out notice for those residents choosing to opt-out of the program. 

Mr. Bullivant discussed the price and terms under the plan of operation and governance noting that the Village has the right to negotiate a price, product type, and term with the supplier or; choose not to implement an aggregation program.
It was noted that aggregation members will receive a single monthly bill from the utility, which will include charges for the supplier for its electricity supply, as well as the ordinary utility charges. Members will be billed according to their utility billing cycle.

Mr. Bullivant highlighted the following:

· Concerns and Complaints – Members will be given multiple means of expressing concerns and reporting complaints.

· Education – The supplier will work with the Village to develop a plan to help educate the community.

· Reporting – The supplier may provide periodic reports such as membership participation.
It was noted that the Village locked into a rate of 4.795 cents/kilowatt hour with Integrys. President Pino asked about the current residential rate.

Mr. Bullivant stated that the current ComEd residential rate is 7.733 cents/kilowatt hour which includes a transmission service charge. It was noted that the rate will change on 6/1/12.
Trustee Kolar asked when the informational mailing would be distributed to residents. It was noted that the electrical aggregation information would be mailed on 5/25/12. Residents who wish to not wish to participate in the program must opt-out by June 7th.  Trustee Kolar stated that he supports the electrical aggregation program. 

Village Administrator Kathy Nelander stated that information regarding the electrical aggregation would be available on the Village website beginning May 22nd. 
Trustee Boland asked when the program would become effective. Mr. Bullivant stated that agreement would become effective on June 8th. It was noted that there is an 18 day period prior to the meter reading and that the savings to residents should begin in early July.

Trustee Johnson stated that he believes the Village locked in at a good rate.  He asked if it would benefit the Village to lock in at a two year rate.
President Pino stated that he feels that the Village should test the program for one year in order to see if the residents favor the program.

President Pino asked the Board if there were any additional comments. No one from the Board wished to comment further.
3. 
Public Comment

President Pino asked if there was anyone from the audience who wished to speak.

No one wished to speak. 
4.
Adjournment

Motion: Trustee Boland moved to adjourn the Public Hearing: seconded by Trustee Johnson.
Discussion: There was no discussion.
Vote on Motion:
The voice vote was unanimous in favor.
At 7:49 p.m. President Pino declared the Public Hearing adjourned.
These Minutes were approved by the Board at a meeting held June 27, 2012.
Attest:________________________

Kris Lennon, Deputy Village Clerk
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